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Deputy Secretary of State John J. Sullivan and Under Secretary of State for
Public Diplomacy and Public Affairs I. Steven Goldstein will welcome the gold
medal-winning 2018 U.S. Olympic Women’s Ice Hockey Team to the State
Department on March 2, 2018, at 9:30 a.m.

The team, fresh off their Olympic victories in PyeongChang, will be
recognized for their efforts to empower women and girls around the world
through sports. The event will highlight how sports are advancing people-to-
people relations around the world, especially through the Bureau of
Educational and Cultural Affairs Sports Diplomacy initiatives.

Also delivering remarks will be Senior Vice President of the National Hockey
League (NHL) Susan Cohig and Olga Dolinina, a 2014 Ukrainian alumna of the
U.S. Department of State and espnW Global Sports Mentoring Program (GSMP).
Cohig is a longstanding mentor for GSMP, which pairs emerging global leaders
in sports with American female executives to create opportunities for a new
generation of girls through sports. Also in attendance will be Hilary Knight,
one of Team USA’s forwards, who was a 2014 State Department Sports Envoy to
Belarus.

While in the area, as part of Hockey Weekend Across America, the team will
also be celebrated at the NHL Stadium Series game between the Washington
Capitals and Toronto Maple Leafs on March 3 at the Navy-Marine Corps Memorial
Stadium in Annapolis, Maryland.

For more information please contact eca-press@state.gov.

Final access time for writers and stills is 9:00 a.m. from the 23rd Street NW
entrance. Due to limited space for cameras, please rsvp to eca-
press@state.gov if you plan to cover this event with a camera to receive a
preset time.

Media representatives may attend this event upon presentation of one of the
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following: (1) a U.S. Government-issued photo media credential (e.g.,
Department of State, White House, Congress, Department of Defense or Foreign
Press Center), or (2) an official photo identification card issued by their
news organization, or (3) a letter from their employer on official letterhead
verifying their current employment as a journalist.

The Office of Website Management, Bureau of Public Affairs, manages this site
as a portal for information from the U.S. State Department.
External links to other Internet sites should not be construed as an
endorsement of the views or privacy policies contained therein.


